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MEETING 
DATE & 

TIME 
LOCATION 

PRESENTER &  
TOPIC 

MEMBERSHIP 

November 20, 
2014 

7:00 p.m. 

Foster Community 
Center, 

 200 N. Foster St. 
Lansing, MI 

MIKE UNSWORTH 
 

Mike is the Chairman of the 
TCBA Advocacy Committee.  He 
will discuss the use of bikes by 
the military and civilians in war-
time.  Bicycles’ low-impact vir-
tues have proved invaluable in 

times of conflict.  In addition to a 
general description of military 

uses of bikes, he will discuss 4 
campaigns where cycles had a 

major impact. 

BOARD          
MEETING 

November 4, 
2014 

6:30 p.m. 

Foster Community 
Center 

200 N. Foster St.  

Lansing, MI 

Members are welcome to at-
tend all board meetings to ex-
press their concerns.  Due to 
time constraints, if you have a 
specific item to be brought 
before the board, please con-
tact the President one week 
prior to the meeting and ask to 
have it added to the agenda. 

DEADLINES 

NEWSLETTER 
NOVEMBER 7 

Please send items to Wendy Briggs, via e-mail to chainwheel-
chatter@ biketcba.org by the indicated deadline.   

RIDE                    

CALENDAR 
NOVEMBER 5 

Information for the ride calendar needs to be sent to Ed Use-
wick, 590 Boutell Drive, Grand Blanc, MI 48439 or e-mailed to 
tcbamonthlyrides@aol.com.  So we can include this information 
in the next newsletter, please note the  indicated deadline.  Fur-
thermore, please be sure to use the electronic tools to register 
rides.  Please ensure you include critical information such as 
ride times, mileage, location, and ride leader name and tele-
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Vote for Ride Leader of the Year:  Thank your favorite ride leader.  Send your 
vote for TCBA Ride Leader of the Year.  Vote by E-mail to President 
@biketcba.org by November 1, 2014. 
 

DALMAC Lost & Found will be available for one last time at the October  30th 
meeting. 
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TRI-COUNTY BICYCLE ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 
October 7, 2014, Foster Community Center, Lansing, Michigan 

 
President Darryl Burris called the meeting to order at 6:34PM.  All Directors were present.  Also attending 
was Pete Derkos, Ken Hendrick, and Dick Janson.  The meeting agenda and September board minutes 
were approved as written.  Correspondence received by the association was reviewed and distributed. 

 
Board Reports: 
 
Presidents:  Darryl Burris asked for topics from the Board for the Presidents annual report to be 
given at the October club meeting. 
 
Vice President:   Bill Smith announced that the Christmas party location change coming. 
 
Secretary:  Patrick Baughan discussed the Director Transition dinner. 
 
Treasurer:  Steve Leiby submitted the financial report and a motion to approve passed.  A mo-
tion to get a credit card in the Presidents name with an $8000.00 limit passed. 
 
Events Director: Pat Trudgen reviewed the increased costs for the Events Directors conference 
in San Diego California.   
 
At Large Directors:  Patrick Kelley discussed the Ride incentive committee  
Joel Wickham gave an update on the French Rd I-127 crossing. 
 
Membership:  Wendell Proudfoot was not present. 
 
Advocacy Committee:  A motion to support the Ingham county parks and trail millage thru the 
advocacy group passed. 
 
Summer Tour:  Pete Derkos presented his financial report for the 25

th
 year ride in 2014. A mo-

tion to accept report passed.  Motion to send Van Buren State park $1000.00 gift passed. 
 
Cross Town Map:  Updates to the map by Dick Janson was tabled until next month’s meeting. 
 
Old Business:  Pump House bike rack costs and Northwest Tour Gifts were discussed. 
 
New Business:  Motion to accept Nominated Volunteer of the year passed.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Patrick J. Baughan, Secretary, TCBA Board of Directors 
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AUGUST AUGUST AUGUST ---   SEPTEMBER 2014 ADVOCACY COMMITTEE REPORTSEPTEMBER 2014 ADVOCACY COMMITTEE REPORTSEPTEMBER 2014 ADVOCACY COMMITTEE REPORT   

By Mike UnsworthBy Mike UnsworthBy Mike Unsworth   

Bike Locks for the Allen Neighborhood Center‘s Youth Service Corps 
 
Steve Leiby delivered the locks.  
 

Ride of Silence Tribute for Jill Byelich  
 
Tim Potter and Pat Harrington worked throughout September to organize a very successful ride on Oc-
tober 5 (see report on Page 7 of this issue). 
 

Regional 2040 Transportation Plan town forums   
 
In late September, TCBA members Lenny Provencher, Dick Jansen, Tim Potter, Julie Powers, and 
Mike Unsworth participated in interactive workshops that allowed participants to provide input on future 
roadway improvements, public transit services, bicycle and pedestrian facilities and other transportation 
issues, problems, and needs. 

HOLIDAY PARTYHOLIDAY PARTYHOLIDAY PARTY   

By Bill Smith, TCBA ViceBy Bill Smith, TCBA ViceBy Bill Smith, TCBA Vice---PresidentPresidentPresident   

The 2014 TCBA Holiday Party will be held on Thursday, December 4th, 2014 at the Quality Inn, 3121 
East Grand River, Lansing, MI. A cocktail hour will begin at 6:00 p.m. with dinner being served at 7:00 
p.m. 
 
Please contact Bill Smith at 517-648-0019 to indicate if you plan to attend or 
you may sign up at the September, November, or November club meetings.  
Cost is $10 per member.  A member may bring one non-member guest at a 
cost of $20 for the  non-member guest.  Please sign up with your payment no 
later than November 28,2014 by mailing your check to Bill Smith.  If you prefer, 
you may register online at the club website. 
 
Dinner choices will be Brie Stuffed Chicken Breast, Prime Rib, or Vegetarian 
Lasagna.  During the social hour there will be appetizers served and a cash bar 
will be available with beer and wine.  See you there. 

THANK YOU PATRICIA TRUDGENTHANK YOU PATRICIA TRUDGENTHANK YOU PATRICIA TRUDGEN   

As DALMAC 2014 draws to a close, and the team forms up for DALMAC 2014, we are taking a special 
moment to express our thanks to Patricia Trudgen.  Patricia served as the DALMAC Events Director for 
4 years.  More than being the Director, she ensured things were being conducted by all the committees 
and did whatever she needed to help anyone out to make each DALMAC as successful as possible.  
Patricia will remain involved in the tour, but is handing over the top job.  Patricia did an outstanding job; 
was great in the pinches and led us superbly.  Please extend “a tap on the Helmet” to Patricia Trudgen. 
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 TCBA BOARD OF DIRECTTCBA BOARD OF DIRECTTCBA BOARD OF DIRECTORSORSORS   
NOMINEE PROFILESNOMINEE PROFILESNOMINEE PROFILES   

PRESIDENT:  Darryl Burris has been nominated to run for President.  Darryl has been a TCBA member for 31 
years.  He has held the following positions:  Board-at-Large, 1996; DALMAC Events Director, 2003, 2004,2005, 
and 2006; President, 2014.  He rides a lot of miles, including more than 4,000 club miles each year.  He has ridden 
31 DALMAC’s in a row, all the Northwest Tours, and many SummerTours.  As DALMAC Director, he learned to 
lead an all volunteer group.  As TCBA President, he will continue to work to provide unconditional support and en-
couragement for TCBA volunteers.  Our volunteers are our most important resource.  There is no better place to 
invest than to support the efforts of our volunteers. 
 
VICE PRESIDENT:  William Smith has been nominated to run for the position of Vice-President.  Bill has been a 
TCBA member for 30 years.  Bill currently serves as the Vice-President, which he has held for 2 years.  He has 
enjoyed working with the club leadership and seeing firsthand all the work that our volunteers put in to make our 
club successful.  Bill would like to continue to contribute to the TCBA in the coming year.  He feels he is still learn-
ing on the job and would like to continue. 
 
SECRETARY:  Patrick Baughan has been nominated for the position of Secretary.  Pat has been a TCBA member 
since 1978.  He has held the following positions:  President-1984; Vice-President, 1983; Mileage Keeper 1984-
1986; Volunteer Coordinator- 1987-1988; T-Shirt Ride Chairman 13 years; and Board Secretary-2014.  Pat has 
ridden 28 DALMAC’s and been on the committee since 1979.  Because he owned a company that did direct mail 
advertising, he has been involved with the mailings of the events catalog since the beginning.  He still maintains 
the data base of past riders of one of the TCBA tours.  Pat still enjoys DALMAC road painting and meeting the 
trucks and buses when they get back to Lansing after DALMAC.  As your Board secretary, he hopes to continue to 
record what goes on at the board meetings and support the activities of TCBA. 
 
TREASURER:  Steven Leiby has been nominated to run for the position of Treasurer.  Steve has been a TCBA 
member for 41 years.  He has held the following board positions:  Treasurer, 2011-2014; DALMAC Events Direc-
tor, 1979; President, 1978, 1980; and DALMAC Fund Chair, 1992-1994, and 2009-Present.  Steve expects to ride 
4,500 miles this year, about 25% on club rides.  He’s ridden 30 DALMACs, starting in 1972 and was the Events 
Director in 1979.  Joined TCBA when it started accepting memberships in 1973.  Served as an Effective Cycling 
Instructor and expects to be re-certified as a League Cycling Instructor.  For the last 4 years, he helped Bill Savage 
teach the Smart Streets Cycling class.  Steve also participates in the TCBA Activists Committee, the DALMAC 
Committee and Chairs the DALMAC Fund Committee.  TCBA needs to continue looking for younger members and 
have an active presence in the community. 
 
BOARD-AT-LARGE:  Joel Wickham has been nominated to run for the position of Board-at-Large.  Joel has been 
a TCBA member for 12 years.  He has held the position of Board-a-Large, 2013-2014.  As a returning board mem-
ber, Joel looks forward to continuing our work to grow our club, and helping our club represent bicycling in the tri-
county area, and beyond.  The coming months/years the cycling environment in our area will grow, giving us an 
excellent opportunity to make advances with the younger riders that will be exposed to cycling, some for the first 
time.  Joel also plans on continuing the high level of responsibility to the members, giving back the high standards 
that ‘you’ deserve. 
 
BOARD-AT-LARGE:  Patrick Kelley has been nominated to run for the position of Board-at-Large.  Patrick has 
been a TCBA member for more than 20 years.  He is currently serving in his first year of this position and wants to 
continue for another year.  Patrick has been a member and active participant as a Ride Leader.  He has volun-
teered for a variety of special projects over the years and is currently the coordinator of the club’s port-a-potty 
needs for events like DALMAC, WOW and the T-Shirt rides.  Patrick would love to continue as a Board-at-Large 
Board Director for another year and continue to volunteer his time to TCBA. 
 
DALMAC EVENTS DIRECTOR:  Ken Hendrick has been nominated to run for the board position of DALMAC 
Events Director.  He has been a TCBA member for 30 years.  Ken has held the following DALMAC positions:  
Food & Facilities; 1999-2014; DALMAC Treasurer for 6 years; Quad Century Ride Leader 1 year; DALMAC SAG 
driver 2 years; and assisted with many other DALMAC activities.  Ken has been an avid bicycle tourist since riding 
his first DALMAC in 1985.  He has ridden 24 DALMAC’s, worked on three DALMACS, and only missed three since 
1985 while bicycle touring in the British Isles.  Most of his professional career was spent in leadership or manage-
ment positions.  Ken’s objectives as DALMAC Director will be to support the over 100 volunteers who have made 
DALMAC one of the premier bicycle tours in the Country and continue to maintain and improve upon those efforts. 
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DICK ALLEN FAMILY & FRIENDS ENJOY 2014 DALMACDICK ALLEN FAMILY & FRIENDS ENJOY 2014 DALMACDICK ALLEN FAMILY & FRIENDS ENJOY 2014 DALMAC   

By Dick & JoAnn AllenBy Dick & JoAnn AllenBy Dick & JoAnn Allen   

The above photos were submitted by Dick and JoAnn Allen.  They wanted to share these 
photos with everyone in the club.   
 
The photo on the left is of the Allen family (minus our daughter and her family) along with 3 
longtime friends of ours. From left to right, Sandy and Lester Allen (at one time, DALMAC’s 
youngest rider), Ted Bosley, Ransom and Parks Allen, Dick, Courtney Allen, Jothan Allen, 
Alyce Bouman, and John McCormack. 
 
The photo on the right is of Dick with Ted Bosley, an old friend and longtime DALMAC rider 
who used to cook for the riders when they camped at our house.  While Ted rode only parts 
of the ride daily, he was/is the oldest rider at 88 years.  Also in this picture is the Allen’s 
grandson, Parks, this years youngest rider. 
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November 2014 Ride CalendarNovember 2014 Ride CalendarNovember 2014 Ride Calendar   
Recurring Rides; No Ride if Rain, Snow or Wet Roads at start, Unless NotedRecurring Rides; No Ride if Rain, Snow or Wet Roads at start, Unless NotedRecurring Rides; No Ride if Rain, Snow or Wet Roads at start, Unless Noted   

HELMETS ARE REQUIRED ON ALL TCBA RIDESHELMETS ARE REQUIRED ON ALL TCBA RIDESHELMETS ARE REQUIRED ON ALL TCBA RIDES   

RIDE CLASSIFICATIONS 
 
B             14-17 MPH 
C              12-14 MPH 
Z — Rides over 40 miles in length to be ridden 
at the rider’s own pace without on the road ride 
leader supervision.  Leader must have detailed 
map of the ride for all riders. 

FOR MORE RIDES CALL:  517-882-3700 or visit the web site:  www.biketcba.org.  Al-
so check this number for updates/changes on rides listed in this Chainwheel Chatter.   
To receive the Ride Line Transcript by email, send your email address to: bik-
erides@comcast.net       Ride Line Call-in Coordinator:  Thomas Bogle  

                           RIDE STARTING POINT DESCRIPTIONS 
 
Kroger…....Coolidge & Lake Lansing, Parking is on the east side of 
                                                               Kroger’s Lot near Coolidge Road  

Valley Farms Pk., DeWitt ….… Brook Rd, DeWitt (Corner of Wieland & 
                                                                     Brook, 1/2 mi S of Mega Mall 

Day/Date Time Miles Class Start Location Other Information Ride Leader 

SUNDAYS N O     R   I  D  E  S 

MONDAYS N O     R   I  D  E  S 

TUESDAYS N O     R   I  D  E  S 

WEDNESDAYS 10:30 AM 25+ C 
Valley Farms Park 

DeWitt 
 

Edie Belcher 
517-242-4122 

THURSDAYS N O     R   I  D  E  S 

FRIDAYS N O     R   I  D  E  S 

SATURDAYS 11:00 AM 25+ C Kroger’s (E. Lansing)   
Edie Belcher 

517-242-4122 

Sunrises & Sunsets for November 2014Sunrises & Sunsets for November 2014  

DAY RISE SET DAY RISE SET DAY RISE SET 

1 8:12 AM 6:32 PM 11 7:24 AM 5:20 PM 21 7:37 AM 5:11 PM 

2 7:13 AM 5:31 PM 12 7:26 AM 5:19 PM 22 7:38 AM 5:11 PM 

3 7:14 AM 5:29 PM 13 7:27 AM 5:18 PM 23 7:39 AM 5:10 PM 

4 7:15 AM 5:28 PM 14 7:28 AM 5:17 PM 24 7:40 AM 5:09 PM 

5 7:17 AM 5:27 PM 15 7:29 AM 5:16 PM 25 7:41 AM 5:09 PM 

6 7:18 AM 5:26 PM 16 7:33 AM 5:14 PM 26 7:43 AM 5:08 PM 

7 7:19 AM 5:25 PM 17 7:32 AM 5:14 PM 27 7:44 AM 5:08 PM 

8 7:20 AM 5:23 PM 18 7:33 AM 5:14 PM 28 7:45 AM 5:07 PM 

9 7:22 AM 5:22 PM 19 7:34 AM 5:13 PM 29 7:46 AM 5:07 PM 

10 7:23 AM 5:21 PM 20 7:35 AM 5:12 PM 30 7:47 AM 5:06 PM 

         

DAYLIGHT  
SAVINGS 

TIME 
BEGINS 

SUNDAY, 
NOVEMBER 2, 

2014 
 

PLEASE SET 
YOUR CLOCKS 

BACK 
ONE HOUR! 
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RIDE OF SILENCE FOR JILL BYELICHRIDE OF SILENCE FOR JILL BYELICHRIDE OF SILENCE FOR JILL BYELICH   

Submitted by Pat HarringtonSubmitted by Pat HarringtonSubmitted by Pat Harrington   

On behalf of the organizers of The Ride of Silence Tribute for Jill Byelich on October 5, 2014, here is an update 
of this TCBA Club Ride that occurred.  The cycling community expresses their thank you to TCBA for its partici-
pation in the event. 
 
Following the tragic crash which killed Jill Byelich on September 2nd, (misdemeanor charges involving cell 
phone usage by a motorist are in the Clinton County court system), TCBA became a sponsoring organization 
through its Advocacy Committee with other partners to assist with this ride, as an official club ride. 
 
Approximately 150 persons participated in various ways along the 5-mile, 8-mile, and 16-mile ride.  Law en-
forcement provided an escort through the duration from Wacousta to the Capitol.  Jill Byelich's family, including 
husband Jordan, and sons ages 4 and 6 also completed the section of the ride past the crash site to the ceme-
tery.  Additional information on the full details and media coverage are easiest to find on Facebook - search for 
Jill Byelich - the event page with updates is there. 
 
With approval of Mr. Tom Hardenbergh, here is an excerpt from those postings, that Tom wrote: 
 

With great gray clouds sliding along dramatically on a cool autumn day and the line of cyclists ready to 
depart, I could not speak the words in my head. So, I will say them here. 
 
We are here today in our great numbers to ride in remembrance of Jill Byelich. We ride in silence to al-
low our thoughts to rest with Jill and her family and to calm our broken hearts. 
 
While Jill has gone on that great ride none of us ever return from, we are still here; here today, here to-
morrow, here always to enjoy the activity we love so much and to demonstrate our right to do so. 
 
We ask for a blessing on this ride. Watch over us and keep us safe today, tomorrow, and always. May 
we all take care and live aware. 

 
A number of significant legislative matters are currently active in MI & best described via TCBA's Advocacy 
Page, http://advocacy.biketcba.org/  and specifically at The League of MI Bicyclists http://www.LMB.org/
takeaction 
 
Additional thoughts from the author:  Why some folks do the advocacy stuff… 
 
For me it began in 1976 when charter TCBA Member Tom Hardenbergh scraped my bike and I to the side of the 
road and kept other vehicles from running into me after a Waverly School Bus did a swipe/hit & run to me on the 
morning commute.  Tom’s words to me as the ambulance closed in were, “Get a Helmet Kid”…  I went through 
a couple of Bell Bikers, but also got involved in the TCBA & Lansing Safety Council Helmet Lending Program in 
the era with Bill & Diane were running the TCBA Safety & Education Committee.   
 
Over the years, various non-motorized advocacy topics have come and gone, and currently the opportunity to 
affect better infrastructure design has never been better.  As I look at another cycling –v- motorist fatality in Hud-
sonsville, just two days after our Ride of Silence Tribute for Jill Byelich, I recalled and herein paraphrase com-
ments made by Jill Byelich’s husband. Jordan. at his wife’s gravesite Sunday, “the 66 foot right-of-way belongs 
to all of us to use as we see fit and we all deserve access without hindrance or dangers caused by others in this 
space” 
 
It was the most succinct reason I have seen to focus on improving safe and rightful access that I have seen, 
whether the cycling is for primary transportation, recreation, and/or vacation touring. 

http://advocacy.biketcba.org/
http://www.lmb.org/takeaction
http://www.lmb.org/takeaction
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CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY COMMISSIONCONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY COMMISSIONCONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY COMMISSION   
PRODUCT RECALLSPRODUCT RECALLSPRODUCT RECALLS   

NAME OF PRODUCT:  Louis Garneau Aerodynamic Bicycle Helmet 
 

HAZARD:  In cold temperatures, the helmet can fail to protect the wearer from impact injuries. 
 
REMEDY:  Consumers should immediately stop using the recalled helmets and return them to Louis 
Garneau USA for a refund or replacement with a similar helmet. 
 

UNITS:  About 1,180 helmets. 
 
DESCRIPTION:  This recall involves Louis Garneau P-09 aerodynamic bicycle helmets with model 
number 1405362.  The helmets are shaped like tear drops with a rounded front and a short tapered tail.  
The outer shells of the helmets are made of polycarbonate and have a built-in visor system, dimples on 
the top like those on a golf ball, a small rectangular vent in the front and a triangular vent in the rear.  
The helmets came in three color schemes:  black with red and white designs, white with blue and gray 
designs, and white with silver and white designs.  The word “Garneau” is located on both sides of the 
helmet and the Louis Garneau logo is on the front under the fent.  Recalled helmets have the manufac-
ture date “Jan 2014” on a sticker inside the helmet. 
 

INCIDENTS/INJURIES:  None reported. 
 
SOLD AT:  Independent bicycle dealers nationwide and online at Louisgarneau.com from January 
2014 through September 2014 for between $280 and $350. 
 

IMPORTER:  Louis Garneau USA Inc., of Derby, VT. 
 

MANUFACTURED IN:  China. 
 
CONSUMER CONTACT:  Louis Garneau USA at (800) 448-1984 from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. ET Monday 
through Friday, email customerserviceusa@louisgarneau.us or online at www.louisgarneau.com/us-en/ 
and click on the Customer Service tab and then on the Recall tab for more information. 
 
 

NAME OF PRODUCT:  Orbea Avant Bicycles 
 

HAZARD:  The bicycle front fork can crack, posing a fall hazard. 
 
REMEDY:  Consumers should immediately stop using the recalled bicycles and contact Orbea for a 
free replacement and installation of the bicycle front fork. 
 

UNITS:  715 
 
DESCRIPTION:  This recall involves all Avant bicycles and carbon framesets sold with hydraulic disk 
brakes and all Avant bicycles and carbon framesets that are capable of being configured with hydraulic 
disc brakes.  The model numbers are not marked on the bicycles and there is also no color or gender 
designation.  The word Avant is in black or white on the top and head tube of the frameset and the 
word Orbea is in white on the top and down tube of the frameset. 
 

INCIDENTS/INJURIES:  None reported. 



 

CONSUMER PRODUCT RECALLS Continued from Page 8 
 

Volume 40, Number 11 Page 9 

SOLD AT:  Authorized Orbea bicycle retailers nationwide from August 2013 to June 2014 for between 
$1,200 and $9,000. 
 

IMPORTER:  Orbea USA, LLC. Of Little Rock, AR. 
 

MANUFACTURED IN:  China and Spain. 
 
CONSUMER CONTACT:  Contact Orbea toll-free at (888) 466-7232 from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. ET 
Monday through Friday, online at www.avantsupport.com and click on the “Support” tab located on the 
upper right section of the home page or e-mail at avantsupport.us@orbea.com for more information. 
 
 
 

NAME OF PRODUCT:  Avigo 20-inch Turn N’ Burn Youth Bicycles 
 

HAZARD:  The front wheel on the bicycle can detach, posing a fall hazard. 
 
REMEDY:  Consumers should immediately stop using the recalled bicycles and contact Dynacraft to 
arrange for a free repair. 
 

UNITS:  About 3,100 
 
DESCRIPTION:  This recall involves 20-inch Avigo Turn N’ Burn youth bicycles with model number 
8107-62.  The nodel number and date of manufacture, “08202013,” are printed on a data label on the 
frame’s seat tube.  The bicycles have a silver frame, blue handlebars and black front fork with blue ac-
cents, hand brakes and a kickstand.  The serial number can be found etched on the frame on the un-
derside of the bottom bracket shell.  Serial numbers included in the recall have letters: “DJFH” followed 
by a six-digit number between 026588 and 027104, and between 089533 through 090562; or the let-
ters “DJFI” followed by a six-digit number between 015107 and 015552, and between 100093 and 
101193. 
 
INCIDENTS/INJURIES:  Dynacraft has received one report of a consumer who fell and sustained 
scrapes and abrasions when the front wheel detached. 
 
SOLD AT:  Toys “R” Us stores nationwide and online at ToysRUs.com between September 2013 and 
June 2014 for $130. 
 

DISTRIBUTOR:  Dynacraft BSC Inc. of American Canyon, Calif. 
 

MANUFACTURED IN:  China by Tianjin Tandem Industries Co. Ltd. Of China. 
 
CONSUMER CONTACT:  Dynacraft at (800) 551-0032 from 7 a.m. to 4 p.m. PT Monday through Fri-
day or online at www.dynacraftbike.com and click on “Owners”, then select “Warnings/Recalls”. 
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FOR SALE:  Arkel GT-54 Rear Tour-
ing panniers - $400 per pair.  Arkel 
GT-18BP Backpackable front panni-
er - $170.  Arkel GT-18 Front pannier 
- $145.  Arkel Handlebar Bag - Large 
- $190.  All bags are a matching 
beautiful blue color.  Arkel bags are 
Lifetime warranty, excellent company 
& customer service.  Retail over 
$900, asking $500 obo  Please con-
tact Pete Eisinger at 517-290-3756. 
 
FOR SALE:  Bike Friday New World 
Tourist fold-up bike. 42 speed. Has 
front and rear racks with Ortlieb wa-
terproof panniers. Includes travel 
case that converts to a trailer. Also 
includes car rack and numerous oth-
er accessories.$1300  Call Bill at 517
-339-2319. 
 
FOR SALE:  Women's 2005 Bella 
Litespeed road bike.  Titanium with 
Shimano rear derailleur and Shima-
no Shifters.  Velomax wheels. Like 
new with less than 3,000 miles of 

This section of the Chainwheel Chatter is published as a service for TCBA MEMBERS ONLY, 
to advertise cycling equipment free of charge.  To place an ad, (up to 250 characters no count-
ing spaces)  send an e-mail to chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org, or mail to Janet Weber, 767 
Linden St., Charlotte, MI 48813. 

This section of the Chainwheel Chatter is published as a service for TCBA MEMBERS who own a busi-
ness at a cost of $5.00/month for business card ad.  To place your business ad, please submit your copy 
ready jpg business card to chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org,  and mail your payment for the number of 
months you want your ad to appear to Janet Weber, 767 Linden St, Charlotte, MI 48813. 

CHAINLINKS 
 
 
 

www.biketcba.orgwww.biketcba.org  TriTri--County County 
Bicycle AssociationBicycle Association  
  
www.lmb.orgwww.lmb.org  League of Michi-League of Michi-
gan Bicyclistsgan Bicyclists  
  
www.bikeleague.comwww.bikeleague.com  League League 
of American Bicyclistsof American Bicyclists  

  
www.adventurecycling.org 

Adventure Cycling 

  
www.bikes.msu.eduwww.bikes.msu.edu  Michigan Michigan 
State University (MSU) BikesState University (MSU) Bikes    
  
www.walkbikelansing.comwww.walkbikelansing.com    
Lansing’s Walking and Bicy-Lansing’s Walking and Bicy-
cling Networkcling Network  
  
www.capitalareasmartcommutewww.capitalareasmartcommute
.com.com  Smart Commute ProgramSmart Commute Program  
  
www.midmeac.orgwww.midmeac.org    MidMid--
Michigan Environmental Action Michigan Environmental Action 
CouncilCouncil  
  
www.bikems.orgwww.bikems.org    Various rides Various rides 
throughout the countrythroughout the country  
  
www.mmba.orgwww.mmba.org  Michigan Michigan 
Mountain Biking AssociationMountain Biking Association  
  
www.railstotrails.org www.railstotrails.org   Rails to Rails to 

Trails ConservancyTrails Conservancy  

  
www.michigantrails.org 
Michigan Trails & Greenway 

Alliance 
  
www.facebook.comwww.facebook.com    TCBA is TCBA is 
there as a group...check us out!there as a group...check us out!  

  

twitter.com  Twitter 
 
http://www.nhtsa.gov/
Bicycles  National Highway 
Traffic Safety Administration 

riding.  Size: XS 49.5 
cm. $1,500.  Call Ingrid 517-927-
2812. 
 
FOR SALE:  Tandem, Cannondale 
RT1000, medium-small.  Lightly rid-
den.  Carried parent-child team on 
3 DALMAC’s. Excellent condition.  
$900.  Contact:   
 hammllc@gmail.com  
 
FOR SALE:  Thule Apex Swing 4-

Bike Hitch-Mounted Bike Rack (9027). 
Fits 1 1/4" and 2" hitch receivers. Used 
only once and couldn't return. Retails 
for $500, Asking $350. Email Cliff 
@ cliffordzang@gmail.com. 
 
FOR SALE:  Two (2) Specialized 
Sequoia - $500 each or best offer.  
Frame sizes 51 cm & 54 cm.  Alu-
minum frame, carbon fiber fork, 
Shimano 105 front and rear derail-
leurs, rear cogs, shifters and brake 
levels.  Like new condition.  Call 
Sheila at 517-256-3575 for more 
details and to see. 

tel:517-339-2319
tel:517-927-2812
mailto:hammllc@gmail.com
mailto:cliffordzang@gmail.com
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CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
Please complete this form, clip and drop in an envelope to ensure we receive your correct address so you 

receive your Chainwheel Chatter.  Thank you! 

 

NAME__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NEW ADDRESS ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CITY_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STATE______________________________________________________   ZIP__________________________________ 
 

 

MAIL TO:  TCBA, ATTN:  MEMBERSHIP CHANGE OF ADDRESS, P.O. BOX 22146, LANSING, MI 48909. 
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TCBA MEMBER CONTACTTCBA MEMBER CONTACT  
Your respect is requested when using any of 
the numbers on this page.  Phone calls during 
family time and at late hours can be intrusive.   

 

TCBA OFFICERS: 
 
President:  Darryl Burris …………………….. (517) 394-1617 
 E-mail: president@biketcba.org 
Vice President:  Bill Smith……….……………. 
      E-mail:     vp@biketcba.org or wsmith132@comcast.net 
Treasurer:  Steve Leiby……………………….(517) 881-4137 
 E-mail treasurer@biketcba.org 
Secretary: Pat Baughan 
 E-mail secretary@biketcba.org 
Events Director:  Patricia Trudgen…………..(517) 420-8699 
 DALMAC Hotline (517) 882-3700 
 E-mail eventsdirector@biketcba.org 
Board at Large: 
 Patrick Kelley 
 E-mail boardatlarge1@biketcba.org or 
  kelley_patrick@hotmail.com  
 Joel Wickham..................................... 
 E-mail boardatlarge2@biketcba.org 
  

OTHER GOOD NUMBERS: 
 

Advocacy Committee Chairman:   
             Mike Unsworth……………………..517-282-7515 
             E-mail:…………………..advocacy@biketcba.org 
Bike Travel Case Use Coordinator ..........(517) 267-8971 
 E-mail:....................philwells@sbcglobal.net 
DALMAC E-mail:....................dalmac@biketcba.org 
DALMAC FUND:  Steve Leiby..................(517) 881-4137 
      E-mail.........................treasurer@biketcba.org 
      DALMAC Treasurer:  Diane Sherman 
       E-Mail……….….dalmactreasurer@biketcba.org 
LMB Office:..............................................(517) 334-9100 
       E-mail:..................................... office@lmb.org 
 LMB Rep.:  Phil Wells.........................(517) 267-8971 
 E-mail:................................pwells@lmb.org 
Membership Coordinator:   
       Wendell Proudfoot.............................(413) 776-9369 
 E-mail:.............membership@biketcba.org 
Newsletter Editor:  Wendy Briggs...……..(517) 285-7290 
 E-mail:....chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org 
Northwest Tour:  Jeff Dillingham..……...(231) 357-8330 
             E-mail:……………...nwtour@biketcba.org 
Ride Coordinator:  Ed Usewick................(810) 694-9919 
  E-mail:.............tcbamonthlyrides@aol.com  
Ride Line:.............................TUBES-OO (517) 882-3700 
Ride Line:  Call In Coordinator:  Thomas Bogle 
                                              TUBES-OO (517) 882-3700 
              E-mail:……………….....bikerides@comcast.net  
Ride Mileage Keeper:   
           Doug Sherman 
 E-mail:........................restro66stang@gmail.com 
Safety & Education:   
 E-mail:. 
SummerTour:    Pete Derkos…………….  
      E-mail:................summertour@biketcba.org 
T-Shirt Ride: Steve Schuesler …………..(517) 332-0670 
 E-mail:..........................tshirt@biketcba.org 
Weather:...................................................(517) 321-7576 
Webmaster:  Wendell Proudfoot…...…….(413) 776-9369 
         E-mail:  webmaster@biketcba.org 
W O W:  Adreah Saxton...........................(517) 622-0364 
      E-mail: ..........................wow@biketcba.org 


